

AMERICAN ASTRONOMICAL SOCIETY

2000 Florida Avenue, N.W. + Suite 400 + Washington, D.C. 20009-1231

Dr. Robert W. Milkey Executive Officer

6/26/02

Dr. H. Paul Shuch SETI League 433 Liberty Street PO Box 555 Little Ferry, NJ 07643 USA

Dear Dr. Shuch:

I regret to inform you that your proposal to the Small Research Grant Program of the American Astronomical Society was not approved at the last meeting of the Proposal Review Committee. The Committee faced some very difficult choices. Many fine proposals were submitted for consideration, however, it was not possible to support all of them.

Thank you for your interest in the Small Research Grant Program. If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact me (after July 15, 2002).

Sincerely,

Kevin B. Marvel

Deputy Executive Officer ,

TEL: 202-328-2010 + FAX: 202-234-2560 + aas@aas.org